CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

November 25, 2013

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, November 25, 2013, at          6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, David Byrd, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn and Betty Sartin.  Others present include:  Assistant Superintendent Sammy Shields, Scott Powell, Kelly Harris, Jerry Hatchett, Tracy Stanley, Lisa Fowler, Tamika Alston, Brandon Alston, Thomas Thompson, Mark Tinsdale, Lawrence Walker, Michael Adkins, Board Attorney Ron Bradsher, and Brittany Jeffries representing the Caswell Messenger.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

David Byrd moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the minutes of the November 13, 2013 board meeting as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the revised agenda as presented with addition of Item # 5, appointment of board member to serve on task force.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

None at this time. 

I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Two individuals requested to speak in Closed Session.
II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Christmas Bonus
Finance Director requested clarifications on payment of Christmas bonus for employees.  Upon discussion and review, David Byrd moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve Christmas bonus in the same amount as last year and to pay seven special situations that are currently filling unfilled positions as well as employees on paid medical leave with funds being used from fund balance no later than December 10, 2013.  The motion carried unanimously.  Payment will be pro-rated based on hours.

SHELTR (School Hazard – Emergency – Lethal Threat Response)
Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Mel Battle to remove the SHELTR request from the table.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Discussion took place regarding the request for Caswell County Schools to participate as a pilot school for SHELTR.  Captain Mike Adkins from the Caswell County Sheriff’s office stated the sheriff’s office was in full support of this program acknowledging the new technology and training.  He also noted they are currently moving to the future with internet connections in their cars; however, they are currently receiving quotes at this time.
Upon lengthy review and discussion, the board attorney requested time in closed session to discuss concerns.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to discuss concerns with SHELTR program in closed session.  The motion carried unanimously.
III.
REPORTS

Representatives from the State Employees Credit Union Foundation (SECU) addressed the board in regards to teacher housing.  A description of the concept was shared noting this would be locally owned and operated.  Objectives are to recruit and retain quality teachers and offer safe and affordable housing.
Upon review, the board was in favor of supporting the SECU to pursue this as it will be very beneficial to Caswell County.  

IV.
NEW BUSINESS

1.
Budget Amendment # 5
Mel Battle moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve Budget Amendment # 5 as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
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BUDGET AMENDMENT  # 5

#

Description

Increase

Decrease

1

1

5110

015

326

000

000

00

TECH-CONTRACTED REPAIRS

10,866.81

1

5110

015

462

000

000

00

TECH-NONCAP INSTR.COMPUTER

45,634.19

56,501.00

0.00

Justification(s):

1

Allocate ADM funds received for BYHS wireless connectivity project per NCDPI Allotment Revision.

                               Funding Source:               Capital Outlay

State

Total appropriation in current budget:

$18,765,603

Amount of increase/decrease of amendment:

$56,501

Total appropriation in amended budget:

$18,822,104



At a meeting on the 25

th

 day of November 2013, the 

Caswell County Board of Education made the following resolution:

Be it resolved that the following amendments be made to the 

Budget Resolution for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2014.

Account Code

Funding Source:


2.
Creative Recycling Services, LLC
Maintenance Director Jerry Hatchett reviewed the large amount of surplus computers and technology equipment that needs to be removed from our facility.  Mr. Hatchett noted that these items do not sell at the time of the surplus auction and are taking up a considerable amount of space in the storage area.  Upon review, Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to deem items listed as surplus and approve contract with Creative Recycling Services, LLC to remove the surplus items.  The motion carried unanimously.

Creative Recycling Services, LLC (3110 Cherry Palm Drive, Suite 330, Tampa, FL  33619)

800-797-2061

Pricing:  Pickup fee waived.  Creative Recycling Systems, LLC will charge $25.00 per each floor model copier.  All other acceptable electronics will be picked up at no cost.

· 293 Computers

· 58 Laptops

· 312 CRT Monitors

· 20 LCD Monitors

· 102 Printers

· 203 Keyboards

· 3 Floor model copiers

· 2 Gaylord boxes of wires and miscellaneous items

3.
Request for Governors School Payment
Interim Superintendent Sammy Shields requested funding for Governor’s School; however, he recently learned that the money can be paid out of AIG funds and requested the Board to review this during budget time.

4.
Appointment of Calendar Committee Representative
Gladys Garland volunteered to serve on the Calendar Committee.

5.
Appointment of Task Force (25% teachers) Representative
Sylvia Johnson and Betty Sartin volunteered to serve on the Task Force Committee.

V.
REPORTS
None at this time.

VI.
CLOSED SESSION

David Byrd made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel after a five-minute break.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Ross Gwynn made a motion to return to open session.  David Byrd seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Sammy Shields recommended approval of the personnel listing as presented.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the personnel listing.  The motion carried unanimously.
	Employment
	

	Transfers
	

	Oakwood Elementary
	Leigh Laughorn – Effective 1/22/2014 – Elementary Curr. Specialist/Testing Coord.

	Stoney Creek Elementary
	Hilary Dodson – Effective 1/22/2014 – Elementary Curr. Specialist/Testing Coord.

	North Elementary
	Karen Self- Effective – 1/22/2014 – Elementary Curr. Specialist/Testing Coord.

	South Elementary
	Jennifer Carter – Effective 1/22/2014 – Elementary Curr. Specialist/Testing Coord.

	N.L. Dillard Middle School
	Mary Ivie – Effective 11/26/2013 – School-Base Testing Coordinator


Dr. Sammy Shields recommended approval of Transition Coach through Piedmont Community College per written agreement from PCC and employee will follow code of ethics as set forth by Bartlett Yancey High School at no cost to Caswell County Schools.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the Transition Coach working through Piedmont Community College.  The motion carried 6-1 with Battle voting “No.”
IX.
COMMUNICATIONS

None at this time.

X.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· Mel Battle questioned if the sound system at the Civic Center could be looked into.  It was agreed to direct Maintenance Director Jerry Hatchett to look into this along with David Useche if needed.

· Board will meet for their next meeting on December 16th at 9:00 a.m.  A work session will follow in the afternoon.  An updated list of projects to be reviewed was requested.

XI.  ADJOURNMENT

Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:35 p.m., Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,         December 16, 2013, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building. 

_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Sammy L. Shields
                 Chairman                                                                                      Assistant Superintendent
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